TheRutland

Sports and Social Club Ltd
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Held on the11th November 2015 at 8.30pm at the Poppy and Pint.

Board members present were: 

Chairman P Morris, Vice Chairman C Harris, Administrator J Moore,

A Lowe, A Donald, R Cooke, L Gwyther.

Also in attendance was Richard Longley, our accountant.

The 19 shareholders who attended were checked in at the door, by Board member Angela Donald.

Our Chairman Phil Morris bought the meeting to order, and started by welcoming all those attending the 4th Rutland Sports and Social Club Limited’s AGM. 

He then proceeded to introduce himself, saying that he took over as Chairman in 2010, and for his sins, still here. He then introduced the board, by name, and introduced Richard Longley. 

He went on to apologise for the use of a crib sheet, then continued, stating that there is no need for an AGM as a Private Limited Company, but to hold on to the honesty stance, we will continue to do so. 

He continued saying that we had not received any formal questions for the AGM, but after the meeting if there are any questions we will do our best to answer them, and if we are not able t answer them, we will get back to you. 

Then continuing he stated that there had not been too many changes, and this is to let you know what we have done. We have met quarterly, and sorted out the HMRC, Company House, Accounts, Insurance, Share Transfers and other. He hoped that our Shareholders appreciated that it was a lit of work, and there is a summery on our website.

Our Chairman Phil Morris then stated that in the last year 3 members of the Board had stepped down. The first was Dave Bowles, who has been ill since 2010, and not been able to attend any meetings since the onset of his illness. Then Julia May stepped down and lastly Neil Timms. We gave them a small token of appreciation for their time and effort. Since then the Board has met and decided not to replace them, yet.

The departure of Neil Timms caused a few problems as Neil has the knowledge that we need, but he has said that he will provide us with advise. And for that we are grateful, as this has saved us money. And on that note if anyone knows of a solicitor who would give us advise for free, please let us know.

Continuing on he stated that on the finance side we get a regular income, and not much to call on, and the Bank balance at the moment is approx £20,000, and with that he introduced Richard Longley, our accountant.

Richard Longley took over stating that the year-end is November, and the business is healthy with assets of £30,000. The accounts were standard format, but now are in micro format. The accounts are modest, and we do not audit. But if there is anything to report I do so, which I don’t need to. There are no problems, as proper records are kept. Jane is on top of all needs, hence such a modest fee. But if there is any situation we are there to help you. We are covered by insurance, and your registered office is our address on Melton Road, and sometimes someone will knock on the door, and we make sure that Jane get the details. 

Continuing he stated that the company is robust and sound and there are copies here of the accounts, and our report says that there is no bother with them. Then Richard asked if there were any questions.

Alan Wain asked what are the assets?

Richard Longley stated that there was £18,000 cash and the rest was in land and buildings less the loan

Our Chairman Phil Morris, then asked if there were any other questions, then thanked Richard.

Our Chairman then continued saying that last year giving a dividend was discussed, but it was decided not to, as if the money is divided between 200+ and then a bill comes in we will be in the red and in problems. But it is shareholders money but we do not want to give it out too early.

Continuing he stated that during the year two shares changed hand, by proper regulations. There is a 5% top amount of shares that can be held by one shareholder, which equals 11 shares per person, and this has an annual review. Still shares are being wrongly done, and we tell them to go back to the beginning at start again. In simple terms if you want to buy or sell shares, let us know first. Jane asked for help to keep up with address changes, as some shareholders now cannot be contacted.

He went on to say that since the last AGM the website has now been updated and is easy to use. So a lot has been cleared out, and replaced with the Articles and minutes and the accounts will be put on.

Our Chairman then continued stating that the Bowls Club Lease ended in 2015, and not going into details, they now have had a two-year extension of the Lease, along with a side letter. Our concerns are how many of the Bowls Club are Shareholders, can we have use of the pavilion for our meetings, and if there was any alteration to their cash flow. The side letter has now been agreed and will run until 2017. Our responsibility as the Board is for all shareholders not just the Bowls and we are proposing, but not decided yet to ask all including the Bowls Club to put in bids for change in 2017.

Continuing he stated that the Bowls club land has a new wall built. Castle Rock approached us about it because of the noise issue. I have spoken to Lionel Gwyther (a RSSC Ltd board member and Lady Bay Bowls Club committee member) and the wall has been duly constructed and successful. Which is good for Castle Rock, as they do not want to upset neighbours, and want to put the opening hours up. They have had no complaints yet. So hopefully Rushcliffe will say yes, as the closing time is now 11.00pm, and they want it to be in line with all other pubs in the area. 

And on that note our Chairman then thanked all the Board who were scattered around the room, and closed the AGM. But continued saying that the West Bridgford Poppy Appeal that Charlie Harris heads up is now standing at £10,500.

Charlie Harris our Vice-Chairman and West Bridgford Royal British Legion Chairman stated that the amount is usually £16,000, but now Asda and Morrison will be counting the amounts taken on their premises, and sending the monies off to the Legion. So we will not know how much we have collected in West Bridgford. It is £10,500 now and it will creep up, but not as much as before this. 

Alan Wain asked why there are still a couple of banners saying that this is a Royal British Legion Branch.

Charlie Harris stated that that was a private persons desire to do so, and that he still holds some Branch meetings here, and that he held a Halloween party, but that it is not official, you see it at other pubs with the Buffs and the like.

Alan Wain asked when you mentioned bids for the land, do you mean to sell it or lease it.

Our Chairman Phil Morris stated, Yes, to lease it. And it could include Castle Rock and Tennis.

Alan Wain stated that originally wanted it for sports including Bowls and Tennis.

Phil Morris stated that that was 6 or 7 years ago and time moves on. At the moment there are 40 shareholders playing bowls, but if it goes down to one it is not fair and disproportional. We do not want to end Bowls, it would not necessarily mean accepting the highest bidder. But we cannot see into the future.

Neil Timms asked Richard Longley how much is outstanding on the loan.

Richard Longley stated £80,000

Phil Morris interjected saying there was about 30 years to go, Jane Moore said it may be shorter that that.

Mary Marwick asked were we to get more money in the bank could we pay it off quicker

Neil Timms said that he didn’t know, as he thought that there was no interest on the loan.

Jane Moore stated that there was interest on the loan

Neil Timms then said that if it makes financial sense to pay it off do it.

Our Chairman stated that that is something that the board has to decide and we will also ask Richard Longley for advise.

Richard Longley stated that he is independent of the Board, but he is sure that the Board will keep up with this.

Neil Timms stated that at the moment the interest rate is low, but if it rises, perhaps.

Peter Hart stated that he wanted to give his son his share but do not want to go to a solicitor.

Jane Moore stated that he could only leave it to him

Mary Prest asked if you die whom does your share go to?

Neil Timms stated that it goes into your estate.

Phill Morris then asked if he could say that we are done?

But Neil Timms interjected saying before you close, I would like to say all these people (the Board) get nothing and work quite hard. Applause.

Our Chairman Phill Morris stated that technically Jane gets an honorarium, but the rest do it for free. He then asked if there were any further questions, and then formerly declared the entire meeting over and thanked everyone for attending. 

The meeting closed at 9.15pm
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